



4th meeting of the Faculty Student Council of Law

Date 25th of September 2023 17:30 -
19:30

Present: Sunmoon
Stokhof, Jordi Ye,
Youssra Aarab, Livini
Beck, Hollando
Bangun, Claudia van 't
Ende, Robin Blom and
Noor Heerema.

Location Nieuwe Achtergracht 166, REC A, Room A2.15
Absent Mirthe den Held, Ege Kaynarca, Francesco Liaci,
Jonathan Graf von Durckheim and Livni Beck.

Guests

Secretary Mirthe den Held (Absent during the meeting so the
minutes were made by Stefana and edited later on).

Agenda

Notes by the chair are written in cursive and are part of the agenda and the minutes, after publication.

- 1. Opening of the meeting**
- 2. Setting of the agenda**
- 3. Minutes of the previous meeting**
No comments.
- 4. Review of the action-list**
Action list of last week:

| | | |
|------------------------|---|--------------------|
| Chairs of committees | Send Jordi the division of files. | In due time |
| Jordi | Make a document with the division of files. | In due time |
| Everybody | Send Stefana an email if you're interested in the file of contemplation rooms. | In due time |
| Youssra | Ask Stefana to make a group about contemplation rooms, in relation to the JK building and its reconstruction. | In due time. |
| Ege, Hollando | Plan a meeting with SIB. | In due time |
| Francesco and Sunmoon. | Talk about the right to consent with the secretary. | Within 3 weeks |
| Everybody | Think about a solution to give the current council and future generations an accessible overview of their rights. | Within 3 weeks |
| Everybody | Read the proposals for amendments again. | Before the next PV |
| Jonathan | Make a group chat to discuss the hybrid teaching file. | In due time |

| | | |
|---------------|---|--|
| PR (Hollando) | Make a video about the FSR for the faculty. | In due time |
| Ege | Contact the OR about midterm course evaluations and will CC Sunmoon while doing it. | Before the premeeting on the 4 th of October. |
| Hollando | Organize a traditional CoBo with a semi-formal dress code in January. Optional: contact AmstelHaven. | Before January |

Video promoting FSR (Hollando)

- Last year, Jordi did some of the promotion.
- The short video on Instagram reels will be sent by Jordi.

Ege: No response from the OR – will go by this week to their office.

5. Updates from the Delegate to the Central Student Council

The delegate to the Central Student Council can use this agenda point to report on relevant activities at the central level.

Stefana:

- Campus development
 - The responsible file holders for campus development will be contacted by CSR file holders.
- New unsolicited advice on Third Party Collaboration.
- CSR will vote on awarding the budget for the evaluation weekend either this week or next week.

6. Updates from the Committees

The chairs of the Committees can use this agenda point to report any relevant progress on the files and any other business relevant to the Council.

a. O&O

- a. During the last meeting, we talked about bachelor renewals, flexibility and an upcoming proposal.

b. O&F

- a. We talked about our approach, what we want to do before December.
- b. Talked about campus development.
- c. Assignments given to people (updating files, getting into contact).

c. PR

- a. Sunmoon and Hollando – meeting with people from Enactus (start-up incubator) and SIB (student association).
 - i. Enactus = network of associations that help students set up start-ups. The goal is to organize an event in Jan/Feb for professional networking.
 - ii. The faculty of Economics and Business and ‘Maatschappij en Gedrag’ will also be invited.
- b. SIB (student association) – event in Jan/Feb for a professional networking event.
 - i. The goal is to make connections and inspire students. Ambassadors and lawyers will be invited.
 - ii. We will think about joining them – not a lot to contribute.
 1. We can help with:
 - a. Promotion.
 - b. Putting SIB in contact with different organizations.

7. Update on PC application procedure

PC application procedures was scheduled to happen between the 11th and 22nd of September.

- English Masters – Stefana.
 - Interviews: Monday-Tuesday.
 - Decision: either Tuesday or Wednesday.
- Dutch Masters – Youssra.
 - Still one position for people to apply for.
 - Interviews: Wednesday.
 - Decision: Thursday.
- Tax Law
 - Will happen by the end of the week.
- Dutch Bachelors - Claudia
 - Will know by the end of this week.
- PPLE – Ege
 - No updates, Ege is absent.

8. Update on student assessor appointment procedure

The procedure was scheduled to take place on the 22nd of September.

[Confidential]

9. Selecting ViDi panelists

For the improvement of the internal services, the faculty needs 3 students to join the panel on 2nd of October (online) for research on user experience. More information can be found in the attachments.

- Internal research about internal services.
- Invited three people from the law faculty.

10. Other points raised during the meeting / general updates to give (WVNTTK)

- Party in October – bachelor law party organized by ALF, supported by Arthur Solomons, MPVrij, ELSA.
 - On the third floor of the Roeters bridge.
 - Youssra would like to help organize for the next summer event.
- Ideas for the budget
 - Party for the bachelor's on the balcony – should ask the PR people from the Faculty.

11. Final questions

12. Closing of the meeting

In the case of absence and/or mandate, please send an e-mail to Jordi.fsr.fdr@gmail.com & Sunmoon.fsr.fdr@gmail.com.



Action-list

| Who? | What? | When? |
|-----------------------------------|--|-------------|
| Claudia, Jordi and Hollando | Discuss new date of the CoBo. | In due time |
| Livni | Write notes from the update from the last chair. | In due time |
| Hollando | Will send info about Enactus and SIB to the council members. Should reach out to the organizations hosting the 3 rd floor bridge party for FSR representation. Will ask on Insta about students that may be interested in attending the ViDi panel. Ask the chair of the FSR of FNWI how they spend money. | In due time |
| Youssra | Will write to the new student assessor to join the PVs | In due time |
| Stefana | Ask the Chair of the FSR of humanities how they spend the money. | In due time |
| Sunmoon | Should look into getting DeepL Pro for file translations Plan for the budget. Ask the Chair of the FSR of FEB and FMG how they spend the money. | In due time |